
?6 August 2022 

Harold 
fyi-request-20196-07a8b3be@reguests.fyi.org.nz 

Dear Harold 

Headquarters 
New Zealand Defence Force 
Defence House 
Private Bag 39997 
Wellington Mail Centre 
Lower Hutt 5045 
New Zealand 

OIA-2022-4478 

I refer to your email of 10 August 2022 requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 
(OIA), copies of any materials produced by NZDF for any speeches or presentations made by 
NZDF staff at this event (speech notes, for instance). 

Recently, the Chief of Army from the New Zealand Defence Force (NZDF) attended a 
reception hosted by the Chinese Embassy to celebrate the 95th anniversary of the found ing 
of the People's Liberation Army. 

As at Enclosure 1, find attached the Chief of Army' s Speech that was presented at this 
reception. 

You have the right, under section 28(3) of the OIA, to ask an Ombudsman to review this 
response to your request. 

Yours sincerely 

Air Commodore 
Chief of Staff HQNZDF 

Enclosure(s): 
1. Chief of Army Speech 


